
1 | P a g e  
 

Principal’s Message 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 
The Power of Community 
When souls really touch, it is forever. Then space and time disappear, and 
all that remains is the consciousness that we are not alone in life. 
Joan D Chittister 
 
It is when people are “in communion” with one another that love and its 
potential to nurture and sustain is truly felt. This connectedness, as a 
Christ-centred community, binds us in hope and love, strengthening us 
and enabling us to care for those who most need our prayers and 
support.  
 
As was communicated to you towards the end of last term, our Principal, 
Mr Larry Keating, has taken Leave from his position to care for and 
support his wife, Anne. As a community we extend our love and prayers 
to Larry, Anne and their family as they take this time together.  
 
We acknowledge that we shall miss Larry in our daily lives here at St Mary’s while on Leave, but we are called, at this 
time, to take strength from each other, as we continue to engage in living out our faith, serving others, lifting up 
each other and growing stronger as we face the challenge of what it means to be fully human – that there is both 
pain, and joy in life. 
 
We journey together through life’s challenges, as expressed through the words of Joan Chittister, “It is in community 
that we come to see God in the other.  It is in community that we see our own emptiness filled up. It is community 
that calls me beyond the pinched horizons of my own life, my own country, my own race, and gives me the gifts I do 
not have within me.” As a hope-filled community we will continue to pray for Larry, Anne and his family as we travel 
together through this coming term. 
 
Term 3 Arrangements   
While Mr Keating is on Leave, life continues at St Mary’s, and the following arrangements have been made to 
support our daily work: 
 
Acting Principal (replacing Mr Keating) – Mrs Cathy O’Gorman 
Acting Assistant Principal – Learning and Teaching (replacing Mrs O’Gorman) – Ms Belinda Flood 
Acting Leader of Learning HSIE (replacing Ms Flood) – Mrs Nikki Lorenz 
All other facets of college life continue as normal.  
 
Blessings 
 
Cathy O’Gorman 
Principal (Acting) 

St Mary’s Catholic College Gateshead 
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UPDATE - BOB SHERIDAN’S BIKE ODYSSEY – NORSEMAN TO CEDUNA 
 
Bob’s incredible feat of endurance has continued in the past fortnight as the following update outlines. The update 
was provided last Sunday, 16 July, when he reached Ceduna (South Australia) after pedalling the length of the 
Nullarbor, 1200km from Norseman (WA) to Ceduna (SA) in 8 riding days. 
 
Hi Larry  
Since our last chat I covered 1500kms in 2 weeks. That’s a pretty good effort considering the weather. It’s been 
raining and freezing cold but occasionally we get tail winds which are gold.  
One day on the Nullarbor I did 200kms. Beautiful conditions.  
The Nullarbor Plains are beautiful. 1210kms in 8 days. The Bunda cliffs overlooking the Great Australian Bight with 
whales in the distance in the Great Southern Ocean was brilliant. On the Nullarbor we stayed at Road houses or free 
on the cliffs. It was a unique experience to be able to do this on a bike.  
I’ve been riding by myself now for 10 weeks and it’s hard. Especially when the weather conditions are against me. 
Today was -4°c when I started at 5.30. It would have been great to have another rider with me for encouragement. 
However, I have to go it alone and these can be the times when you really get to know yourself.  
We’ll be in Port Augusta Wednesday and on track to be back in Newcastle Sunday 13 August.  
Cheers mate 
 
Since leaving Townsville (QLD) on 11 April, Bob has now pedalled across Queensland, Northern Territory; from 
Broome to Perth; Perth to Norseman and then to Ceduna (SA) and has set a goal of arriving back in Newcastle by 
mid-August (Sunday 13 August). 
 
Bob is finding his biggest challenge now is remaining mentally focussed each day on the task before him. He is 
drawing strength from the prayers, messages of encouragement and support being forwarded by members of our 
community (students, staff and parents/carers). His gratitude and thanks for your support is truly immense and he 
asked me to convey this to you. PLEASE continue to reach out to him with your expressions of prayerful support and 
encouragement and if you are in a position to do so, please make a donation in support of Bob’s efforts to raise 
funds for the research work and education of the Black Dog Institute focussed on promoting mental health and 
suicide prevention. 
 
https://www.teamblackdog.org.au/fundraisers/robertsheridan/bob-sheridan--s-bike-odyssey 
 

Bob Sheridan's Bike Odyssey 

I’m raising $100,001 for Black Dog Institute and I need your help! Bob Sheridan's Bike Odyssey is my moment for mental health – 

it’s all about raising funds for mental health research and education. Nearly 1 in 2 Australians will experience a mental illness like 

depression or anxiety in their lifetime, and sometimes people don’t reach out for help when they need it. This issue is really close to 

my heart. Please click and donate what you can. www.teamblackdog.org.au 

 

 
 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.teamblackdog.org.au%2Ffundraisers%2Frobertsheridan%2Fbob-sheridan--s-bike-odyssey&data=05%7C01%7Cdebbie.carter%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C23ca9f6b1a094994c22b08db356ae616%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638162505484778554%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dPRZOTSsFn9YNdUOlwlekPkit9gtbNtGvJ4dEQwd2rg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.teamblackdog.org.au%2Ffundraisers%2Frobertsheridan%2Fbob-sheridan--s-bike-odyssey&data=05%7C01%7Cdebbie.carter%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C23ca9f6b1a094994c22b08db356ae616%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638162505484778554%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dPRZOTSsFn9YNdUOlwlekPkit9gtbNtGvJ4dEQwd2rg%3D&reserved=0
http://www.teamblackdog.org.au/
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL – LEARNING & TEACHING 
 
Year 10 – Stage 6 2024 Course Selections 
The second WebChoice survey of Year 10 (Year 11 2024) Course Preferences is currently open and all Year 10 
students are asked to complete choices by Friday 28 July. Over the coming weeks, Ms Finlay (Careers/VET), Mrs 
Dews (Careers) and myself will continue to speak with students regarding choices or options. Our role is to find 
solutions for each student as best as we can within the constraints of the 2024 timetable. Students will receive a 
Letter of Confirmation regarding subjects prior to the Senior interview, held in Term 4. 
  
Year 8 – Stage 5 Additional Studies 
Next week students in Year 8 will commence the 2024 Additional Courses of Study Process. Students will receive the 
Additional Courses of Study 2024 Handbook in next week’s Year Meeting and will be provided with opportunities to 
talk through the subject options as well as a Parent Information Evening which is being held on Wednesday 2 August 
in The Josephite Centre commencing 7pm. Students will make subject choices in the week following this meeting 
and I encourage parents/carers to engage in conversation with their children.  
 
Year 12 Trial HSC Examinations 
Exams commence Week 3 31st July for our Year 12 students. A copy of the timetable is included in this newsletter. I 
encourage all students to make the most of the next week for revision and preparation for these examinations. I also 
encourage those students with Major Works due over the next few weeks, to continue to engage with teachers, 
making the most of the offers of additional support and time. Good luck! 
 
NAPLAN 
Year 7 and 9 parents are advised that NAPLAN results for individual students will be sent home next week. 
Information has been included in this newsletter. 
 
Belinda Flood 
Assistant Principal – Learning & Teaching (Acting) 
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Trial HSC – Week 1 
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Trial HSC – Week 2 
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Trial HSC – Final Day 
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CAREERS CORNER 
 
In Term 3 the Careers Adviser role will return as a job-share arrangement with Ms Finlay and Ms Dews. Ms Finlay will be available 
Tuesday and Thursday and Ms Dews Monday, Wednesday and Friday. The general responsibilities will be shared however, we 
each have a main area of focus this term. Ms Finlay will be focused on transitioning Year 12 Beyond School and Year 11 2024 
EVET applications. Ms Dews focus will be Year 10 Work Experience. 
 
Year 12 
This final term for you Year 12 is a busy one. Year 12 will be currently preparing for their upcoming Trials that commence in Week 
3 and students looking at transitioning to university will need to be vigilant in keeping an eye on upcoming key dates. This term will 
see many universities holding their Campus Open Days. It is a worthwhile exercise in attending these days with a family member.  

 
The UAC link below shares upcoming university open days across the state: 

https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/open-days 
Other key dates that students must be mindful of are closing dates for Early Entry Programs for individual institutions. After Trial 
HSC exams are completed this term, Ms Finlay will hold information and Q and A sessions during lunchtimes for Year 12 sessions. 
This sessions will include: UAC applications with a focus on preferencing, School Recommendation Scheme (SRS), Education 
Access Scheme (EAS) and Apprenticeships and Traineeships. 
 

University of Newcastle-OPEN DAYS 
 https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day 
The following links assist you in planning your day whilst on campus. You can see when and where faculties are presenting course 
information: 

Central Coast (Ourimbah and Gosford) 29th July 
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day/plan-your-day/central-coast 

Newcastle (Callaghan and Newcastle City) 26th August 
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day/plan-your-day/newcastle 
 

• External Vocational Education and Training (EVET) 

Any Year 10 (Year 11 2024 ) student who is interested in studying a vocational course at TAFE (EVET) as part of their pattern of 
study in Year 11 next year, will need to attend a meeting with Ms Finlay next Thursday 27th July at lunchtime. Information will be 
provided to students as well as a timeline of key dates for the remainder of the year and an Expression of Interest Form.  

Completed EVET Expression of Interest Forms and a $50 deposit are due Thursday 10th August WEEK 4. 

 

• Year 10 Work Experience 

Year 10 students wishing to participate in work experience in Week 8 of this term, must complete an online Expression of 
Interest by Friday 28th July at 2pm. An email with a link to the form has been sent to all Year 10 students. This is an ESSENTIAL 
part of the process. Only those students who complete this form can move forward in the program. Students will be reminded at 
their year assembly next week and on daily student notices.  
 
A general information session will take place next Tuesday 25th July at lunchtime in room 222. It is important that interested 
students attend, to get an idea of some of the conditions and restrictions regarding work experience insurance and age-appropriate 
placements.  
 
Ms Finlay and Ms Dews 
Careers Adviser 

https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/open-days
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day/plan-your-day/central-coast
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day/plan-your-day/newcastle
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Aboriginal Education  
 
Aboriginal Dance Performance for the Diocese 
Congratulations to Payton Lay, Nate Beckett, Barnaby Hackney,  Hayley Cummings, Allissa Ebersold and Sonny 
Wilson for dancing at the Diocesan Aboriginal Assembly at NEX Newcastle on Monday. These students have been 
preparing since Term 1 with dance teacher Hilary and students from St Paul’s, Gateshead. Well done – St Mary’s is 
very proud of your leadership. Thank you to Hilary and to Mrs Dannielle Peachey from St Paul’s for their amazing work 
with the students. 

 St Mary’s NAIDOC Assembly 
St Mary’s will be celebrating NAIDOC Week on Wednesday 16 
August at 120.00pm. Students from the Yr7/8 Dance group 
will perform again and be joined by dancers from Yr9/10 
currenlty preparing with Mr Roo Faulkner. All community 
members are invited to attend. 
 
‘For Our Elders’ 
This year’s theme for NAIDOC is ‘For Our Elders’. Students in Yr 8 and Yr 9 will have the opportunity to take part in a 
weaving and yarning session with elders from Bahtabah Local Area Land Council in Week 3 HSIE lessons. 
 
Netball Carnival 
Aboriginal students from Yr 9 and 10 took part in the 
Aboriginal Netball Day at San Clemente, Mayfield. Well done 
to the team for making St Mary’s proud! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Visit to Wollotuka Institute Uni 
Late last term a number of Yr 10 and Yr 11 students attended 
Open Days at Newcastle University Gosford and Ourimbah 
Campuses. Hopefully this results in some budding nurses, 
scientists and Australian Defence Force Recruits!  
 

Paul McKay 
Aboriginal Education Teacher 
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CHINESE 
 
Our class went for lunch at Lees Yum Cha and Mrs Paterson taught us how to order in Chinese. We also 
learnt the significance and historical context of Yumcha to the Chinese culture. The staff talked to us in 
Chinese and we made simple replies. We tried a range of Chinese foods and listened as Mrs Paterson 
spoke to the staff. Our favourite foods were the dumplings and steamed pork buns. 
 

Overall, it was a great experience, and the food was so good. 
 
Jade Chapman and Lauren Macfarlane 

 
Year 9 News 
 
On Monday June 26th, Year 9 enjoyed their Formation Day at Point Wolstoncroft on Lake Macquarie. The day was 
action-packed with canoeing, rock climbing, archery, bike riding, damper cooking and archery tag. I was very proud 
of Year 9 and the way they engaged in the physical and emotional challenges of the day. 
 
Our theme in Year 9 is Respect and Risk-Taking. I witnessed lots of students respecting the comfort zone and nerves 
of others when taking risks in some of the activities. They offered words of encouragement and supported each 
other through all the activities. Please take a look at the photos on the following page which shows what an 
awesome day everyone had. Well done Year 9. 
 
Katrina Brennan 
Leader of Wellbeing – Year 9 
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Textiles and Design 
 
Year 9 Textiles and Design students have been studying Properties and Performance in Semester 1 with a focus on 
Merino Wool and the wool industry. Textiles and Design Year 9 Textiles and Design students have been studying 
Properties and Performance in Semester 1 with a focus on Merino Wool and the wool industry. Chloe Griffin has 
been selected to enter her designs in the “Wool 4 School” Wool Mark competition that will be judged in August. 
Chloe’s designs represent the life, time, death and space of model Adwoa Aboah and the journey of her life to 
inspire young women and how to shape their future through sustainability and fashion.  
 
We wish Chloe the best of luck. 
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TERM 3 2023 
Week 2 (B Week) 

Mon 24 July Year 11 Construction Work Placement (all week) 

Tues 25 July • Year 9 Olympian Presentation  

• Year Assemblies 

• Extended PLM – Students released at 2.40pm 

Wed 26 July • Landcare 

• Year 11 Japanese Distance Education Visit 

Week 3 (A Week) 

Mon 31 July • Year 7 (2024) Interviews – all week (week 1) 

• Year 12 Trial HSC Examinations – all week 

• Medieval Day TBC 

Tues 1 August • College Assembly 

• Knights Knockout U16 Boys 

Wed 2 August Year 8 Additional Courses of Study Evening 7pm 

Fri 4 August Newsletter 12.23 published 

Week 4 (B Week) 

Mon 7 August • Year 7 (2024) Interviews – all week (week 2) 

• Year 12 Trial HSC Examinations – all week 

Tues 8 August • Year Assemblies 

• Extended PLM – Students released at 2.40pm 

• Feast of Mary Mackillop Event 

Week 5 (A Week) 

Mon 14 August • Year 7 (2024) Interviews conclude today 

• Year 12 Trial HSC Examinations conclude today 

• NSWCCC Netball Championships – Penrith - TBC 

Tues 15 August • College Assembly 

Thurs 17 August Newsletter 13.23 published 

Week 6 (B Week) 

Tues 22 August • Year Assemblies 

• Extended PLM – Students released at 2.40pm 

• Solar Buddy Light for Learning event 

Thurs 24 August Risk & Dare Josephite Justice Gathering 

Week 7 (A Week) 

Tues 29 August College Assembly 

Wed 30 August Josephite Colloquium 

Thurs 31 August Courage for Care program TBC 

Fri 1 September Newsletter 14.23 published 

Week 8 (B Week) 

Mon 4 September • Year 11 Exam Block (all week) 

• Year 10 Work Experience Week (all week) 

Tues 5 September Year Assemblies 

Wed 6 September Year 7 Immunisations – 2nd dose 

Thurs 7 September Landcare 

Week 9 (A Week) 

Mon 11 September Year 11 Exam Block (all week) 

Tues 12 September College Assembly 

Wed 13 September Year 10 Religious Literacy Testing 

Thurs 14 September R U Ok Day 

Fri 15 September Newsletter 15.23 published 

Week 10 (B Week) 

Mon 18 September Year 11 Exam Block concludes today 

Tues 19 September • Year 12 Graduation Mass 

• Year Assemblies 

Wed 20 September • Year 12 Reports published 

• Year 12 Graduation and Awards Ceremony 

• Oztag State Championships 

Fr 22 September End of Term 3 

 

We would love to feature your child’s special achievements in the Newsletter, whether it is a school event or 
not. If your child has made it through to CCC, please let us know. Please share with us your stories and photos by 
sending to: 
 
debbie.carter@mn.catholic.edu.au 
Thank you. 

mailto:debbie.carter@mn.catholic.edu.au

